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Dear Parents and Friends,  

School procedures for the bushfire season  
Fire danger ratings and 
warnings are used in Victoria to 
provide clear direction on the 
safest options for preserving 
ÌÉÆÅȢ  3ÃÈÏÏÌÓ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 
services listed on the DET 
Bushfire At-Risk Register 
(BARR) will be closed when a 
Code Red fire danger rating day 
is determined in their Bureau of 
Meteorology district.   

Our school has been identified as being one of those at high 
bushfire risk and is listed on the BARR.  

Where possible, we will provide parents with up to four days 
notice of a potential Code Red day closure by letter, TiqBiz, 
Website and Email.   A Code Red day will be determined by the 
Emergency Management Commissioner no later than 1.00 pm the 
day before the potential closure.   

Once we are advised of the confirmation of the Code Red day we 
will  provide you with advice before the end of the school day. 

Once confirmed, the decision to close will not change, regardless 
of improvements in the weather forecast.   This is to avoid 
confusion and help your family plan alternative care arrangements for 
your child.  It is also important to note that: 
¶ No staff will be on site on days where the school is closed due 

to a forecast Code Red day. 
¶ Out-of-school-hours care will also be cancelled on these days. 
¶ School camps will be cancelled if a Code Red fire danger rating 

day is determined for the Bureau of Meteorology district in 
which the camp is located. 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Term 4  

25 th  November ɀ Special Presentation of 

Anzac Day Award at Assembly 

28 th  November ɀ 9th  December  

Foundation ɀ Grade 2 Swimming 

6th  December ɀ Christmas Concert 

7th  December ɀ Reading Improvement 

Program Celebration 

8th  December  ɀ QuickSmart Celebration 

9th  December ɀ Special Assembly with 

Jason Wood 

12 th  December ɀ Parent Helpers 

Morning Tea 

13 th  December ɀ Coach Approach 

14 th  December ɀ Grade 3/4 Picnic 

14 th  December ɀ Grade 5/6 Excursion to 

Funfields 

15 th  December ɀ Grade 6 Graduation 

19 th  December ɀ Last Day of Term 

1.30pm Finish 

 

Term 1 2017  

1st February ɀ Term 1 Begins for Grade 1 

to Grade 6 

ñTogether we make a Difference!ò 



 

 

On these Code Red days families are encouraged to enact their 
Bushfire Survival Plan ɀ on such days children should never be left 
at home or in the care of  older children.  

For those of us living in a bushfire prone area, the CFA advise that 
when Code Red days are forecast, the safest option is to leave the 
night before or early on the morning of the Code Red day. 

What can you do? 
¶ -ÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȭÓ ÂÕÓÈfire survival plan is up-to-date 

and includes alternative care arrangements in the event that 
our school is closed.   

¶ Ensure we have your current contact details, including your 
mobile phone numbers.  Keep in touch with us by reading our 
newsletters, by checking, TiqBiz, our website and by talking 
ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÉÌÄȭÓ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒ ÏÒ ÁÎÙ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÔÅÁÃÈÉÎÇ 
staff about our emergency management plan.  

¶ -ÏÓÔ ÉÍÐÏÒÔÁÎÔÌÙ ÁÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÏÆ ÙÅÁÒȟ ÉÆ ÙÏÕȭÒÅ ÐÌÁÎÎÉÎÇ Á 
holiday or short stay in the bush or in a coastal area, you 
should check warnings in advance of travel and remain 
vigilant during your stay.  

¶ If your child is old enough, talk to them about bushfires and 
ÙÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȭÓ ÂÕÓÈÆÉÒÅ ÓÕÒÖÉÖÁÌ ÐÌÁÎȢ  

¶ 9ÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÁÃÃÅÓÓ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 
services closures on the Department of Education and 
Training website ɀ see 
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/healt
h/pages/closures.aspx  

For up-to-date information oÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÆÉÒÅ ÓÅÁÓÏÎȟ ÖÉÓÉÔ ÔÈÅ #&! 
website at www.cfa.vic.gov.au or call the 24-hour Victorian Bushfires 
Information Line on 1800 240 667. 

Japanese Day 
Toshi and his team have done it 
again.  Thank you Toshi.  Toshi  
fully utilised his network and  
two teachers from local High  
Schools and some of his VCE  
students!  The children had a  
great day ɀ they looked  
fantastically Japanese and joined 
 in the activities in their mixed  
ÇÒÏÕÐÓȢ  )ȭÍ ÓÕÒÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÐÉÃÔÕÒÅÓ  
will appear on our website in a few days. 

&ÅÒÎÙ #ÒÅÅËȭÓ Ï×Î 3ÃÈÏÏÌ 3ÕÒÖÅÙ 
) ÍÅÎÔÉÏÎÅÄ Á ÃÏÕÐÌÅ ÏÆ ×ÅÅËȭÓ ago that our Communications 
Committee (through School Council) have been looking through the 
information from the recent online survey.  I mentioned that we 
received 66 responses, which was amazing.  Outlined below are some 
of the responses 

Why did you pick Ferny Creek? Clear top four responses were: 
¶ )ÔȭÓ ÏÕÒ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ 
¶ School tour with principal or open day/night 
¶ Word of mouth 
¶ Extra curriculum activities offered 

Perceived strengths of our school: 
Many expressed the community feel of our school, e.g.: 
¶ Children feel part of the school community and are generally 

happy at school  

                                                                            

 

                                                                                  

  

 

FERNY CREEK PRIMARY 

SCHOOL 

 

Phone: 9755 1522   Fax: 9755 2493,  

School Road, Ferny Creek,  

Victoria 3786  

 

Web: 

www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au     

 

 Email: 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

Banking Details 

Account:  Ferny Creek Primary School 
Bank:  CBA 

BSB:   063 414 

Acc Number:  10022451 

 

 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday   

8.30am - 4pm 

 

 

Principal: 
Matthew Coyle  

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

Business Manager:  
Jill Heathcote 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

School Council President:   
Liam Smith 

 

 

 

Promotion & PR: 
Rhian Jessop 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

 

Education, Policy & Planning: 

Matthew Coyle 

coyle.matthew.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/health/pages/closures.aspx
http://www.cfa.vic.gov.au/
http://www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

 

  
School Crossing:  

Diane Garsed 

 

 

Uniform Shop: 
Thursday 8:50 - 9:30am 

Karra Rhodes 
 

 

Library:  
Beth Byrne 

 

 

Buildings & Grounds: 
Michael Paterson 

mpaterson@probuild.com.au 

 

 

School Banking: 
Tuesday 

Lease Robinson and Kirrily Whatman 

 

 

Costume Hire: 
Sarah Jennings 

 

 

 

After the Bell 
Head Office: 9758 6744 

P.O. Box 7082 

Upper Ferntree Gully 

Vic 3156 

Email: admin@afterthebell.com.au 

Website: www.afterthebell.com.au 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 

 

Deadline by Wednesday 1pm 

Email - 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

If you would like to receive the 

Newsletter every week via email then 

GO TO THE WEBSITE TO 

SUBSCRIBE TO ONLINE 

NEWSLETTER 

¶ A sense of community and a belief instilled in the children 
that they are part of that community - the valued start 
program is an excellent way of reinforcing this to the 
children 

¶ Sense of community 
¶ Inclusivity  
¶ Small close knit supportive community. 
¶ Strong community, easy access to teachers, strong music 

program, gorgeous setting, talented caring staff 
¶ Strong sense of caring and community. Positively adaptive to 

change and needs of students 
¶ Strong sense of community, excellent teacher care, nurturing 

environment, beautiful values 
¶ Community feel 
¶ Nurturing Community, focus on inclusive environment. 

We also had lots about our curriculum and staff:  
¶ We are new parents however the curriculum and all the school 

activities seem very strong 
¶ Well rounded curriculum 
¶ Quality academic program - especially with  differentiated 

learning  
¶ Educational programs (reading, phonics, writing,  maths) 
¶ Quality of teaching 
¶ Current foundation teachers are terrifi c, as is the transition 

program 
¶ Dedicated staff who obviously have a lot of fun and are 

passionate about teaching and helping students thrive  
¶ The teachers are engaged and approachable  
¶ Happy kids, happy teachers 
¶ Some wonderful  teachers that relate well to the children 
¶ Genuine care between teachers and students 
¶ The teachers and office staff  
¶ The care inclusion, senses of humour and (when required) 

frankness of staff/teachers as a team. They love each other 
and it  shows!  

.ÅØÔ ×ÅÅË )ȭÌÌ ÌÏÏË ÁÔ ×ÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÆÅÌÔ ×Å ÃÁÎ ÄÏ ÔÏ ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÐÒÏÍÏÔÅ 
aspects of our school and what you thought about such things as our 
communication ɀ Parent School partnership, Written 
communication, our School website, Facebook and staff 
approachability. 

The Final Countdown!  
¶ 28 November, Monday: F ɀ 2 Swimming begins  
¶ 6 December, Tuesday: Christmas Concert  
¶ 7 December, Wednesday: Junior School Reading 

Improvement Program Party 
¶ 8 December, Thursday: Quicksmart Maths Party 
¶ 9 December, Friday: F-2 Swimming last day  
¶ 9 December, Friday: Assembly with Jason Wood 
¶ 12 December, Monday: Parent Helpers Thank you morning 

tea 
¶ 13 December, Tuesday: whole school Coach Approach day 
¶ 13 December, Tuesday: final 2016 School Council 
¶ 14 December, Wednesday: Year 5 and 6 excursion, all day 
¶ 14 December, Wednesday: Year 3 and 4 Picnic day 
¶ 15 December, Thursday: Year 6 Graduation, 6pm onwards 
¶ 16 December, Friday: Reports home and time spent in 2017 

class 
¶ 19 December, Monday: early 1.30 finish 

mailto:admin@afterthebell.com.au
http://www.afterthebell.com.au/
mailto:ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://spreadsheets.google.com/a/fernycreekps.com/viewform?hl=en&formkey=dDJQa3g2VjBrWVRWSkUxRldUWFhXY3c6MQ&ndplr=1
https://spreadsheets.google.com/a/fernycreekps.com/viewform?hl=en&formkey=dDJQa3g2VjBrWVRWSkUxRldUWFhXY3c6MQ&ndplr=1
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Art Supplies 
We are collecting some items for the 
art room next year. 
If you can collect the following it 
would be greatly appreciated! 
¶ Small plastic tubs (margarine 

containers) 
¶ Egg cartons 
¶ Newspapers 

¶ Old hand towels 
¶ Old bath towels 

Thanks. 

 

¶ 25 December, Santa has been, we hope! 
¶ 1 February 2017, Wednesday: Term 1 begins 

Have a great weekend everybody! 

Matthew 

 

 

 



 

 

Our Foundation Information night ran smoothly and we had some fantastic guest 

speakers including Blake and Gemma from Foundation R and KJ. The y shared with us 

their reflection on being in Foundation. Read their work here!  

  

Lost  

One new model schoolbag decorated with three pink beads on a key ring. Please return to the office if found. 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƛǎ ƭŀōŜƭƭŜŘ ŎƻǊǊŜŎǘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŀƴȅ ƛǘŜƳǎ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴŀŘǾŜǊǘŜƴǘƭȅ 

acquired. Thank you. 
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Foundation  

Jodie/Kristy 

 

 

 

Foundation  

Rhian 

 

 

1/2 Anna 

 

 

 

 

1/2 Brian 

 

 

 

3/4 Cheryl 

 

 

 

 

3/4 Lynda 

 

 

 

 

4/5 Samantha 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Adam 

 

 

 

 

 

5/6 Coby/Kelly 

 

Gemma G: For a fantastic piece of writing about what she loves about Foundation. I 

loved reading about your highlights of the year! 

Amalia O: For trying really hard during reading time. We can notice what a great 

improvement you have made! 

 

Ella W: For a fantastic piece of writing about what she loves about Foundation. You 

clearly love being at school! 

Caine M: For a great improvement with you reading and writing this term. Keep it up! 

 

Milly M: For making an effort to be a helpful and responsible member of our class. 

Keep up the great attitude, Milly! 

Jack G: For his informative and well-presented poster about snails; a great 

combination of your knowledge and iPad skills. Well done! 

 

Joni W: For showing great independent working skills to complete her poster on 

Caterpillars to a very high standard. 

Eliza B: For designing a very creative ladybug poster during our unit on Minibeasts. 

 

Lachlan B: �)�R�U���H�Q�W�K�X�V�L�D�V�W�L�F�D�O�O�\���Z�R�U�N�L�Q�J���I�R�U���O�R�Q�J���K�R�X�U�V���R�Q���R�X�U���³�&�K�R�F�R�O�D�W�H���7�R�V�V�´���V�W�D�O�O��
and helping it to be so successful. 

Maddie G: �)�R�U���0�D�G�G�L�H���D�Q�G���K�H�U���I�D�P�L�O�\�¶�V���F�R�Q�W�U�L�E�X�W�L�R�Q���W�R���R�X�U���³�&�K�R�F�R�O�D�W�H���7�R�V�V�´���V�W�D�O�O����
You worked so hard to make it so successful. What a fabulous effort! 

 

Lily P: For continuing to make excellent progress with all her work and displaying all 

our school values �± Respect, Pride, Inclusion. 

Blair W: For displaying excellent leadership qualities in the classroom and being a 

consistent role model. 

 

Molly L: For listening to and following instructions. You have also worked hard to 

complete work this week. Well done. 

Mason C: For being a great friend and including others both in and out of the 

classroom. Thanks for making people happy! 

 

James C: For the great work you are doing on your Physical Science project.  I can't 

wait to see the finished diorama.  Keep up the good work!!!  

Meg G: For the wonderful effort you put into Literature Circles each and every 

week.  Your contribution to group discussions is outstanding and the reflections of 

your group members show that they certainly appreciate it.  Well Done!!!  

 

Elska S: For taking on the job of writing one of the Stars of the Week. Great job 

Elska, keep up the great work! 

Chloe R: For taking on the job of writing the star of the week and also being 

AWESOME!!! Great job Chloe! 

 

 

  


